

22 January 1969

Dear Maxwell,

I did not reply to your last note about the TMO material deposited in the Boston University library because just at about the time I received it, it appeared to my amazement that our friend Menahem might un-do the whole ~~rehabilitation~~ exercise, and return to take care of his own affairs. But, as you may or may not know, his apparent determination to return was short-lived: the following week, he apparently experienced still another change of heart or attack of uncertainty. Ruth Arnoni therefore explained for Israel on Sunday last (the 19th) where, when she arrives, she and Arnoni are to have a thorough discussion of all the implications and then decide whether they will return here or remain there.

With the entire family including the dog, and the furniture, etc., all finally reunited in one place, I am inclined to believe they will decide to remain in Israel. But predictions are foolhardy where our friend and guru Arnoni is concerned, and I have no real conviction about any prognostication on this score.

We will have to wait and see what The Master decides. Meanwhile, my best greetings, fellow-awaiter of the next bulletin. I do suspect that these portentous decisions would not be reversed and re-reversed quite so blithely were there not so many friends around to fetch and carry the consequences of the reversals.

Yours,